	[image: image1.png]08y
% Oy B¢l

Ministry
of Justice
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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 191105008
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  

Thank you for this response and considering my request, I understand that the reason why this is not possible. Would it be possible to please request the suggested alternative of the court-by-court breakdown of yearly average custodial sentence length for violence against the person for the period 2006 to the 2018? 

Please let me know if there is another process I need to follow in order to request this. Thank you once again for your response to my initial query.
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.

I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided it in the Excel spreadsheet in the attached annex.
Care should be taken with average custodial sentence lengths where they are based on fewer than five cases.
Please be aware, as far as magistrates’ courts are concerned, we have presented local justice areas rather than individual courts as the codes within the Ministry of Justice Court Proceedings Database which identify these are unique identifiers for a court as part of the judicial structure. The list of values also includes quasi- and non-court bodies whose decisions are recorded in the same or similar manner as a court case outcome. Note that this code structure is concerned with judicial structure; it does not refer to a physical location such as a court building and can include one or more magistrates’ courts.  

An example of a National Court Code, in order to explain this issue, is: 

•         1972 Norfolk Magistrates Court (refers to the Local Justice Area (LJA) of Norfolk. Magistrates from this bench may habitually sit in any one of a number of physical court houses (e.g. Norwich, Kings Lynn, Great Yarmouth)).’
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